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LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

From the Principal’s Desk 

We have some aggression between students so to better cope with their               

behaviour, all of our staff have completed Non Violent Crisis Intervention      

Training and are better prepared to intervene in the best possible way when      

students become agitated or aggressive. The main aim of the training is to try to 

stop the problems before they start if possible and if there is aggression, to be able 

to protect all the students as much as possible.  

Last week we had a group of 12 staff training for a full day on the next level of    

intervention and they will form a team to respond to aggressive behaviour from 

students or adults, in the best possible way. We hope we never need to use this 

training but we need to be prepared just in case.  

Lightning Ridge Central School has volunteered to be part of a validation process 

where experienced school principals from outside our area will come in and look 

at how our school meets the expectation of the Schools  Excellence Framework. 

This is the first time it’s ever been done in New South Wales and we are one of the 

first schools to trial this process. 

Although Lightning Ridge Central School and Goodooga Central School             

volunteered for this process in the middle of 2015 we only found out about a week 

ago that we were going to be one of the first schools evaluated. The validation  

process will occur on Wednesday, 18th November 2015 so we have very little time 

to collect all the evidence of all the great things happening around our school to 

show them.  

This is a very tight timeframe but will be worth it because we will have external 

people looking at our school and telling us the areas in which we excel and also 

the areas in which we can improve, which will give us a great start for improving 

further next year... 

WOW! What an incredibly busy time we have at school. 

As well as teaching almost 450 students and being involved 

in a range of sporting and cultural activities. Managing the 

behaviour of the students (Kids will be kids!) and dealing 

with students issues we have also begun planning for next 

year and reporting on what has happened this year.  

Staff continue to upgrade their skills to become even better teachers and we are 

working hard on our Positive Behaviour for Learning strategies to make our great 

school even better. 
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Secondary Report  

New Strategies 

As always there are lots of changes in education and one significant change is the focus on        

Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics. This combination which is referred to as 

STEM is being approached differently in our school next year. The advantage to students is that 

all these areas will be taught as a combined subject just as they are combined outside of school. 

This will make these subjects more realistic and, I believe, more understandable for all our       

students. There are a number of our teachers who are working very hard at the moment to        

implement this new strategy for the benefit of your children. 

The other thing which is changing in our school is technology and how it used. For a long time 

now our school has been at the forefront in technology in education with every classroom having 

an interactive whiteboard and students having some access to computers. Unfortunately as our 

interactive whiteboards age they become less reliable and more costly to repair which is why we 

have planned the replacement of this ageing equipment over the next few years with the latest 

flat panel interactive displays. These new panels, which look like large television screens, are  

better to use for our students, easier to see and more reliable. We are fitting 4 of the boards at the 

moment and students in those classes will, I’m sure, see a huge improvement in their classroom 

because of this upgrade. We plan to upgrade all other classrooms before the current interactive 

whiteboards become unusable. 

The other change that your children will see is the increase in technology available for them to 

use in class. Our primary staff have been researching and have supported the purchase of iPads 

for primary students to use. We expect these to become available for students before the end of 

this year to allow teachers to gain more experience and better plan for 2016. 

 

From the Principal’s Desk continued... 

I look forward to sharing the results of the external validation with you when they are         

available. 

Planning for 2016 

We currently have a plan for having the best primary teachers teaching your children in 2016 

however, as always, this may change a number of times before the start of next year               

depending on the circumstances in the school. We won’t be making any announcements about 

who will be teaching classes until everything is settled and it is unlikely that anything will 

change. This will probably be very close to the end of the year.  

In secondary we have looked at our curriculum and in response to student choices we have       

determined the needs for our secondary school next year and are currently building a          

timetable to meet those needs. Like in primary the teachers teaching any class may change so 

we won’t be   announcing that until it is all settled and that will be very close to the end of this 

year. We intend to hand timetables to all students before the end of the year so they will know 

and be able to prepare for 2016. 

As in 2015 Secondary classes for next year will be organised as Commitment Classes where 

some classes will have a high level of support than others and the students who need support 

to reach their potential will have access to the best support possible. 



 

 

In secondary we have looked at the concept of Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) to allow         

students to access technology in a classroom. This requires students to provide their own    

electronic devices for learning as you can imagine there are some problems with this. Firstly 

students have to own a device to use, secondly we have to be able to allow that device to work 

with our own schools network and thirdly we have to ensure that the software we are using at 

school is accessible to all the different devices students might own. This of course sounds like 

a technological nightmare.  

We have decided instead to go with 1:1 computing where students will have access to laptops 

provided by the school to use in their learning. 

We will be following the model used by the successful DER program of individual laptops 

which are all very similar, all contain the same software and are designed to be used as part of 

our schools network. This ensures that all students will have equitable access to the              

technology. We will begin with computers for years 9 and 10 and very quickly extend that to 

students in year 7 and 8. 

To enable that to be sustainable we will be asking students who are able to, to pay $25 per 

term to rent a brand-new laptop. Students who choose not to rent a new laptop will be given 

access to a second-hand laptop.  

This program is one of the amazing educational improvements that we can implement with 

the “Gonski” funding that we hear so much about in the media. 

Students who show a commitment to their learning and reach an agreed level of behaviour 

and academic work will be offered the opportunity to have the school pay the rental on their    

brand-new laptop for as long as their commitment continues. 

Ideally every student in the School will show the level of commitment required to have the 

school pay their laptop rental. While this will be a financial challenge for us it will be worth it 

to see the huge rise in academic  results for our students because of the level of commitment 

they will show to their learning. 

Student learning and well-being is why we are here and everything we do is        

directed towards promoting learning and well-being. 

In everything we do we try to be fair and consistent which is why we are currently working on 

a way of measuring student commitment over all areas of school life. This will be the basis of   

deciding whether a student’s commitment is high enough to have the school pay their laptop 

rental and be an indicator for a range of other activities. More details about this in the next 

newsletter. 

To try and encourage more students to be actively involved in their own  learning we will be  

trialling a new website called mgoals, which can be found online at mgoals.com.au/. The   

purpose of mgoals is to assist students to set learning and personal goals for their future and 

allow parents and teachers to see their progress towards those goals. It also allows parents and 

teachers to make suggestions for possible future goals. 

Please go online to mgoals.com.au/ and have a look yourself how works. We hope to 

have our students using this site to improve their learning and personal goals in the very near 

future. 

Darren Ball—Deputy Principal. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello, 

The weather warmed up a bit and as I am going to a meeting in Orange  I was thinking how pleasant it will be! With                      

air-conditioning we are rather fortunate. Kerrieanne has been putting her cardigan on! 

 

The meeting in Orange is to plan for a Library Conference next year. I am on a committee which organises a conference for  

Teacher-Librarians every two years. We have teleconferences and video conferences but face to face meetings are always better.    

I usually organise our keynote speaker and we always try to have workshops which will be useful for a variety of needs. I am    

hoping we can have a guru of our new library system Oliver.  

 

Oliver is taking a bit of getting used to. It is very different to Oasis, our old system. It contains much more than we require.   

Working out how to do just what you need to do without all the other options, is proving to be a bit annoying. I have just worked 

out how to do borrowing statistics. These I require for reporting on student’s borrowing in the library. I would like an “overdue 

book” option as we have a lot of students who have borrowed in Semester 1 but are not borrowing now due to not having returned 

their book.  

 

Please ask your child if they have borrowed. If they have an overdue book they will receive a note. It will be printed on white    

paper with a blue band at the top. Unfortunately I do not think all of these notes make it home; so parents I ask that you follow up 

on your child’s borrowing by just having the conversation about the book they have/ or have not borrowed. 

 

Lightning Ridge Central School Reading Challenge sheets are coming back which is terrific.  

The Challenge finishes in Week 8 : 27/11/15. This term the recording sheets are green and all K-6 students have been given one. 

 

The Term 4 library Turtle draw winners so far have been: 

 

Week 1 

ES1  Kyana Lamb   ES1T (Book: We’re Going on a Bear Hunt) 

Stage 1  Keegan Brown   S1M (Book: Uno’s Garden) 

Stage 2  Kiara Barrett    S2C (Book: Big Fat Cows) 

Stage 3  Claire Cummings   S2/3M/A (Book: Odd One Out) 

 

Week 2 

ES1T  Chaylarna Lumber  ES1G (Canteen voucher) 

Stage 1  Ellie Gough   S1S (Book: Edward the Emu ) 

Stage 2  Daryl Troutman    S2C (Canteen voucher) 

Stage 3  Sebastian Bogdan  S3D (Canteen voucher) 

Penny Fahey Teacher-Librarian 



 

 

Primary Student of the 

Week   

Week 2 S1M 

Destiny Seaton  
Destiny is an enthusiastic and friendly student who always shows a keen 
interest in her learning. She works hard to complete quality work and 
consistently supports and encourages other members of S1M to do the 
same. Destiny is always kind and considerate towards others and is a 
wonderful role model for her peers. Well done Destiny!  

Secondary Student     

of the Week   

Week 2 S3D 

Mahad Sohail 
I am impressed by Mahad's effort and participation. He displays a kind and 

helpful attitude within the classroom and is always happy to complete jobs 

without complaint.  

Thank you Mahad and well done! 

Primary Student of the 

Week   

Week 3 S2V 

Ava Seaton 
Ava has been awarded Student of the Week for always following the school's PBL 

rules. She has a positive attitude to all learning and has made significant         

progress in her reading.  

What a great effort Ava! 



 

 

Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Cricket practice with Mr 

Britts  

Thursdays from 4pm –

5:30pm. 

Starts 29th October 

Teachers, parents &      

guardians & Stage 2 & 3    

students are invited to      

participate in cricket       

practice.  

For the first practice, hot 

chips and soft drinks will be         

provided.  

Cricket gear is provided.  

 

Year 12 Formal  

Saturday 14th November 

Tickets are available for sale in the front 

office.  

Tickets:$35 per Adult $16  per Child 

IMPORTANT ROAD SAFETY REMINDER FOR  

PARENTS AND CARERS  

It is important to remember when walking near roads, on footpaths, near driveways and in car parks always: 

 hold your child’s hand. Until they are at least 8 years old children need to hold an adult's hand. Until they at least 

10, children should be closely supervised by an adult and hold hands when crossing the road. 

 talk to your child about road safety. Talk about how to be safe when near roads. Be a good role model. 

 point out road safety dangers and differences in new environments. This is especially important when on holidays 

in different surroundings. Roads, footpaths and pedestrian     facilities may look different in holiday areas.   

The best way to keep your child safe on or near the road is to hold their hand.  

Talk with your child daily about road safety. 

Remind other adults and carers about this too. 

You can find out more at Transport for NSW.  
 
http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/children/pedestriansafety.html  

A reminder to  

students: 

Please return your      

Swimming Carnival notes 

by Friday 13th   

November.  

http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/children/pedestriansafety.html
http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/children/pedestriansafety.html


 

 

CANTEEN MENU TERM 4 2015 

SNACKS (RECESS & LUNCH)     SANDWICHES (ROLLS EXTRA 20C)   HOT FOODS  

Banana Bread 75g $2.50 Cheese $2.40  

Banana sandwich / toasted  $2.50 Cheese salad $3.60 Sausage rolls (lite pastry) $3.00 

J’J’S chick/pizza/burger/s&v pkt $1.00 Cheese & tomato $3.00 Travellers pies  $3.30 

Grain waves sour crème $1.20 Ham cheese tomato $3.60 Party pies lite $0.90 

Go cookies choc chip lite/Anzac bisc $0.80 Ham or chicken salad $3.80 Chilli tenders $1.50 

Chocolate yogo $1.30 Ham $3.00 Garlic bread  $1.20 

Yoplait yogurts vanilla/strawberry 175gm $2.00 chicken $3.00 UFO ½ roll cheese & tom sauce $1.60 

Cheese sticks $1.00 Ham & cheese $3.40 Chicken strips per bag (6) $2.80 

Lite sara lee muffins choc $1.90 Chicken lettuce mayo  $3.50 Chicken wedges (4) $2.80 

Popcorn $1.00 Egg lettuce mayo $3.40 Lasagne $4.00 

Fun buns (plain or cinnamon) $1.90 Egg/curried egg $3.20  

Bacon & cheese rolls $1.60 Tuna lettuce mayo $3.50 Pizza pocket $3.00 

Frozen fruit sticks (peach/pine/banana) $1.00 Vegemite  $2.20 Pizzas Ham pine $3.00 

Frozen ½ banana or ½ orange $0.50 WRAPS (WHOLEGRAIN)  Pizzas Bacon/cheese $3.00 

Fresh fruit banana/apples/oranges ($1.00 - $1.30)   Beefburger (lett/tom/cheese/beet) $4.20 

Fruit salad cups $1.30 Salad wraps $4.80 Chick. burger (lett/tom/mayo/beet) $4.00 

DRINKS  Chicken /Ham salad $5.50 Nacho Dippers Spag. Bol. Sauce $4.50 

Spring Water 600ml $2.00 Chicken lettuce mayo $4.60 Beef or Chicken noodles $1.80 

Quench 10% juice blue/cola/pine lime/orange Chilli tender lettuce tom avo cheese $5.50 Chicken strips ea. (replace nuggets) $0.60 

Apple raspberry $2.30 Tuna lettuce mayo  $4.60  

350ml Orange/apple/tropical juice $2.50 Tuna salad $5.50 

Poppers apple/orange/tropical $1.80 

Classic 300ml choc/iced coffee/strawb milks $2.60 SALAD BOXES (please pre order salad bowl or box) 

Big M choc/strawb lite ctn milks 250ml $2.00 Salad box $5.50 MISCELLANEOUS 

Nippys reduced fat choc/strawb/honeycomb  Chicken/ham/egg/tuna all $6.00 Tomato Sauce or BBQ $0.20 

Iced coffee 375ml $2.40 salad box  Bundle of lunch bags $2.00 

LOL’s Tropical/blackcurrent/Razzbri $2.50 SMALL SALAD BOWLS   

Plain ctn milks 300ml $2.00 Salad $4.00 

  Chicken/ham/egg/tuna $4.50  

ICECREAMS LUNCH ONLY  TOASTED SANDWICHS WRAPS EXTRA 80C 

Icy poles lemonade/raspberry $1.20 (all toasties cooking spray used)   

Fandangles caramel p/corn/choc/fairy floss $1.50 Cheese & ham $3.40 

Chocolate dixie cups/vanilla $1.00 Ham cheese tomato $3.60  

Ka blueys blue/red/lemon fizz/strawberry $0.50 Ham cheese pineapple $3.70  

Frozen yogurts strawberry/mango $2.00 Cheese $2.60  

Frozen moosies Blue/Choc/Strawb.(&recess) $1.20 Chicken avo cheese $3.70  

Bananarama/choc Homebrand icecream $1.50 Chicken & cheese $3.50  

Fruitzy ice pops $0.60 Cheese & tomato $3.00 

 

ALL PROFITS MADE BY CANTEEN GO TO THE P&C FOR THE STUDENTS.    ***PLEASE NOTE THAT CANTEEN CLOSES FOR ORDERS BY 9.30AM! 
  



 

 



 

 

STAGE 4 & 5 EXAMS WEEK 5 

Monday 2/11/15  to Wednesday 4/11/15 

All students will be sitting the Yearly Examinations during Week 5. Those students 

with Irlen Dyslexia will be required to use their glasses and bring coloured overlays– 

NO COLOURED PAPER will be issued for the exams. 



 

 


